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Intermodal Transportation Douglas A. Ducey, Governor
John S. Halikowski, Director

Dallas Hammit, State Engineer

Steve Baschen, Division Director

November 24, 2015

Gregory K. Wilkinson
City Administrator
City of Yuma

One City Plaza
Yuma, AZ. 85364

Subject: Business 8, MP 0.0 - 0.3, Fourth Avenue Gateway Project SL725 (CIP 0071-Heritagel)
West Main Canal, S. Avenue B — Main Canal-W. 1* St. Project SL716 (CIP 0020-Road)

Dear Mr. Wilkinson:

This letter is in response to the correspondence received from the City on October 28", 2015 requesting
to delay the Fourth Avenue Gateway Project to the 1* quarter of fiscal year 2017 and advance the West
Main Canal project to 2™ quarter of fiscal year 2016. The Department has reviewed the request and
concur with the proposed schedule changes.

The additional design changes to the Fourth Avenue Gateway Project will result in increased design,
ADOQT internal review, and construction costs. In accordance with the Joint Project Agreement No.
2011-162, the City is responsible for the increased costs. We also must emphasize that if the project is
not ready for bid advertisement in 1* quarter of FY 2017, federal funding will no longer be available.

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact our office at (928) 317-2100. Thank you.

Sincerely,
DocuSigned by:

Paul /. Patane
F74C40B9CIAB4DC

Paul V. Patane, P.E.

Southwest District Engineer

cc: Gregory Johnson, ADOT Project Manager
Eric Boyles, ADOT LPA Section
Ana Lugo, City of Yuma
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